Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Ethiopia
(33rd session of UPR Working Group, 14 May 2019)
Mr. President,
My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of Ethiopia headed by H.E. Dr. Gedion Timotheos Hassebon, Deputy Attorney General of the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia to the 3rd cycle UPR and notes with appreciation its informative third national report and additional information provided by the delegation today. 
We highly commend Ethiopia for its strenuous efforts and achievements made for the implementation of the recommendations it received during the second UPR in 2014. Particularly significant stride and progress made in the areas of poverty reduction, education, health, food security are encouraging. 

My delegation wishes the government of Ethiopia all the best and continued success in its future endeavor for the full promotion and protection of human rights and recommends the following. 
1) Fully implement the five years Health Sector Transformation Plan (HSTP) with a view to realizing universal health care in the country. 
2) Step up efforts to improve the quality of education through developing and implementing Education Development Roadmap and other similar programs. 

Thank you. 

